

February 14, 2007

TO: Senate Utilities Committee

FROM: Trudy Aron, Executive Director

RE: Support of HB 2036

Good Morning Chairman Emler and Members of the Committee, I am Trudy Aron, Executive Director of the American Institute of Architects in Kansas (AIA Kansas.) I am here to testify in support of HB 2036.

AIA Kansas is a statewide association of architects and intern architects. Most of our 700 members work in over 120 private practice architectural firms designing a variety of project types for both public and private clients. The rest of our members work in industry, government and education where many manage the facilities of their employers and hire private practice firms to design new buildings and to renovate or remodel existing buildings.

HB 2036 requires the adoption of the International Energy Conservation Code 2006 (IECC 2006) for commercial and industrial buildings. AIA Kansas believes that this bill is a good first step to sustainable design and, more specifically, high-performance buildings.

Hans Nettelblad of our association testified before your committee last week that there was an immediate need to strengthen the State of Kansas' commitment to high-performance buildings. As he told the committee sustainable design is a holistic design and decision-making process which considers all three elements of the triple bottom line equally and concurrently when designing a high-performance building, community, or landscape. The **health and productivity of the user**, the **impact on our natural resources and environment**, and the **distinct and quantifiable fiscal advantages** resulting from this balanced approach are interdependent from the beginning of the design process, and continuing on through the **lifetime operation of the building**.

IECC is a building code regulating thermal energy. IECC won't get us there alone. Therefore we want to work with the committee during the remainder of the year to enhance this legislation to really make a difference in the heath of our buildings, our environment and our pocket books.

We ask that you pass HB2036 out of the committee favorably and come back next year to make it even better. Thank you.

President
Douglas R. Cook, AIA
Olathe
President Elect
C. Stan Peterson, FAIA
Topeka
Secretary
David S. Heit, AIA
Topeka
Treasurer
J. Michael Vieux, AIA
Leavenworth

Directors Jan Burgess, AIA Lawrence Corey L. Dehn, AIA Topeka Dale R. Duncan, AIA Olathe John Gaunt, FAIA Lawrence Gary Grimes, AIA Topeka Josh Herrman, AIA Wichita Chris C. Kliewer, AIA Wichita Craig W. Lofton, AIA Lindsborg Bruce E. McMillan, AIA Manhattan Hans Nettelblad, AIA Overland Park Don I. Norton, P.E. Wichita Wendy Ornelas, FAIA Manhattan Zachary Snethen. Associate AIA Topeka Daniel (Terry) Tevis, AIA Lenexa Jerry E. Volesky, AIA Topeka Eric Wittman, Associate AIA Wichita Nadia Zhiri, AIA Lawrence

Executive Director Trudy Aron, Hon. AIA